
We pay our respects to the Wiradjuri people, who are the traditional custodians of the land on which 
Delroy Campus sits, and pay respect to Elders past and present and extend that respect to all Aboriginal 

people who are part of our school community. 
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DELROY AGRICULTURE STUDENTS COMPETING at THE DUBBO SHOW 

Maddy Eather Year 7 with Reserve Champion 
White Dorper ram. 

Allison Smith-Romans Year 9, 1st Place in the Handlers class,            
Doug Willis 2nd Place and Maddy Eather  3rd. 

Line up of competitors  in the Handlers class. 

Jesika Huckel “chilling” with the sheep…. 

Dubbo Show 2019 
Results 

Sheep 
Reserve Senior Champion white Dorper ram. 
Champion Group of three. 
 
Students: 
Friday: Dorper  handlers class, Allison Smith-
Romans Year 9, 1st Place in the Handlers class, 
Doug Willis 2nd Place and Maddy Eather 3rd. 
 
Sunday: 
Maddy Eather 5th in the Merino wool judging and 
Chloe Crowfoot also made the finals. 
Doug Willis 2nd in the Schools Handlers Class. 
 
Mr David Piper Agriculture Teacher 

DELROY CAMPUS          
SRC SCHOOL SPIRIT 

WEEK and the               
BUTTERFLY               

FOUNDATION          
FUNDRAISER 

 
left: 
Not even the wintry blast 
could dampen the spirits of 
School Spirit Week, which 
culminated in the Butterfly 
Foundation Fundraiser at 
Delroy Campus last week. 
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What’s on? 
Week 06 
Monday 03.06.19 to Friday 07.06.19 

       AMS Health Checks 
Monday 03.06.19 

 Dubbo Eisteddfod 
Thursday 06.06.19 

 Dubbo Eisteddfod 
Friday 07.06.19 

 ASTLEY Cup in Dubbo 

Week 07 
Monday 10.06.19  

 Public Holiday                                
Queen’s Birthday Long Weekend 

 
Tuesday 11.06.19 

 Girls Academy Real Games 

Week 08 
Monday 17.06.19 

 Delroy P&C Meeting 6pm Club Dubbo 
Thursday 20.06.19 

 ASTLEY Cup in Dubbo 

Week 09 
Tuesday 25.06.19  to Thursday 27.06.19 

 Year 8 Excursion to Blue Mountains 

 Careers Excursion Cyber Security 

Week 10 
Friday 05.07.19 

 NAIDOC Day 

 LAST DAY OF TERM 2 

Principal’s message……. 
The middle of the term is here. Students should be preparing for 
their in class tests and assessments, which started this week and 
will continue until the end of term. Revision, asking questions 
and completing tasks to the best of their ability is essential for 
students to achieve their best. 
 
Thank you to Mr Rice and the SRC for the organisation of 
SPIRIT WEEK. Students had the opportunity to have some fun 
and raise money for very worthwhile organisations such as The 
Butterfly Foundation. Some of the activities included a delicious 
breakfast to get the day started on Monday, sporting challenges 
and meal deals to fill the hungry tummies. Students and staff dressed  in blue last 
Friday to support the Butterfly Foundation which was an  excellent way to conclude 
a great week. 
 
Netball has started and Delroy was able to enter 5 teams, boys and girls in the school 
competition. A great day was had by all and we look forward to participating in more 
events in the future. 
 
Winter has finally arrived. Please ensure students have the correct uniform and stay 
warm so we all stay healthy during this change in season.  
 
Thank you to staff and students for their support during my time as Relieving      
Principal this term. 
 
A very important announcement. 
A huge THANK YOU to Mr Leigh Rice. Mr Rice and his family are leaving Delroy 
and Dubbo on an adventure to Sweden. Mr Rice has been on the PDHPE staff for a   
number of years and he has been the SRC coordinator for most of the time he has 
been at Delroy. He has organised many activities for example, ANZAC ceremonies, 
student voice lessons, BBQ’s, School Spirit Weeks, discos, SRC camps, Duke Of 
Edinburgh expeditions, fundraising activities, sporting challenges, Remembrance 
Day ceremonies, to name a few. In addition he has been a very active member of the 
PDHPE staff as a teacher and a sports coach. Mr Rice has developed an excellent 
rapport with staff and students alike. We thank him most sincerely for all his time 
and effort while working at Delroy. We, as the Delroy community and as part of the 
wider Dubbo community, wish Leigh and his wife and children all the very best in 
their future endeavours and maybe one day some of us will visit them on the other 
side of the world. GOODBYE AND GOOD LUCK MR RICE. 
 
Miss Kathryn Bermingham  Relieving Principal 

 
 
 

‘And suddenly you know…  
It’s time to start something new and trust the magic of beginnings’ 

SCHOOL SPIRIT WEEK 
Last week Mr Leigh Rice SRC Co-ordinator, SRC, students and staff  took part in a 
number of activities throughout the week which culminated with an SRC fundraiser 
on the Friday for the Butterfly Foundation.  The Butterfly Foundation provides     
support for people affected by eating disorders and  negative body image.   Students 
and staff had an out of uniform day and dressed in blue helping to raise awareness of 
the disorder. Entertainment at lunch time was provided by Mr Doug Gordon and the 
Support Band while the students and staff enjoyed the SRC sausage sizzle, which 
was most welcome on a very cold day after lunch the day ended with a netball     
competition between staff and students.  
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Music News 
 
Vocal workshop 
In preparation for the Eisteddfod and our upcoming Canberra Tour, Dubbo College Vocal Ensemble met at Delroy Campus Friday      
17 May. The day was a great success with all students learning two full pieces in four part harmony. The vocal ensemble students have 
worked really hard to put these pieces together and can’t wait to show off their talent both at the Eisteddfod and in Canberra. 
Band workshop 
The Dubbo College Band workshop commenced on Thursday 23 May. All three campuses polished pieces for the Eisteddfod and due to 
the amazing effort from all students went over pieces for the Canberra Tour. These workshops are extremely beneficial to all students 
for the improvement of their playing, instrumental technique and playing as an ensemble with a group of musicians.  
Upcoming Eisteddfod 
Monday 3rd June – Delroy Ensemble Eisteddfod 
Monday 3rd June – Dubbo College Concert Band 
Thursday 6th June – Dubbo College Vocal Ensemble55 

We wish all instrumental groups the best of luck.  
 
Canberra Tour 
It’s getting closer!!!!!! Week 9 Term 2, students from the Dubbo College Concert Band and Choir are touring Canberra, Wednesday, 
Thursday, Friday and Saturday, showcasing the amazing talent we have here in the College. All students are hard at work preparing for 
this week. 
Students attending, don’t forget payments! 
All community members are welcome to attend a Bon Voyage concert on the Tuesday night before we leave, where we will be show-
casing the pieces we are taking on tour with us. 

 
Miss Brooke Tonks CAPA/Music 

 

 

 

Juggling Joshua!  
 
Ms Hall and Mr Woodhead would like to congratulate Year 10 student,                
Joshua Aubila, on his commitment and recent achievement in Circus.  Joshua has 
worked extremely hard both inside and outside of class to build his juggling skills.  
This week he successfully gained the highest level in juggling, level 6.  Through  
Joshua’s dedication and hard work he performed an entertaining juggling routine 
(including knives…  yes knives!) to both Circus West and the 9/10 Circus class.   
Congratulations Joshua! 
 
Ms Jemima Hall 
CAPA/Drama and Circus Teacher 
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There has been a lot happening in Careers over 
the last few weeks. I am very impressed with 
the large numbers of students who are partici-
pating in Careers activities which helps young 
people make informed decisions about future 
study and career pathways.  
 
In late March students were given an opportuni-
ty to go to Charles Sturt University, Orange 
Campus to participate in Agriculture, Physio-
therapy, Anatomy and Pharmacy workshops. 
This was open to students in Years 9 and 10.  
 

MEET A KEEPER 

Taronga Western Plains Zoo hold an event each year for students in Years 9 and 10 
called ‘Meet a Keeper’. This visit to the zoo takes students behind the scenes to look 
at the role of zoo keepers in caring for animals, maintaining enclosures and the im-
portant role keepers play in the conservation of endangered animals around the world. 
Zoo keepers talked to the students about their daily routine with the animals they look 
after and shared with students the best parts of their jobs and the mundane tasks that 
they needed to do, which usually involved cleaning up animal waste and lots of it. In 
terms of Careers, keepers informed students that it was a really competitive industry 
to get into but extremely rewarding work. Keepers encouraged students to participate 
in Youth at the Zoo programs and Zoo Work Experience (applications come out later 
this year for Work Experience during 2020).  
 
 
MEDIA WORKSHOP 

Journalist and radio broadcaster, Stephanie Aceglav came to Dubbo College to 
help students experience a career in journalism, communications and media.  
During the workshop students were taught how to write a news article and     
condense the information so it could be presented as a 90 second news story for 
television and radio broadcasting. Stephanie also spoke to students about coping 
with deadlines when working as a journalist and about which news platforms 
they could use now to present their writing, podcasting, photography or sports 
commentary. Alex Smith and John Toohey from Delroy were involved in this 
workshop.  

 

 

 

 

TRY-A-TRADE 

Thirty students took part in the Try-a-Trade excursion to Mudgee High School.    
There were 25 businesses from the Mudgee region who provided students with    
small hands-on activities to show their trade. Employers also provided students with       
information on how to access apprenticeships in these trades. Students particularly 
enjoyed making coffee, floristry, bricklaying, plumbing, hair and beauty. This event is 
held every year and is open to all students in Year 10.  
 
 
 
 

WHITE CARD 
Twenty students were able to complete their General Induction 
Training – White Card at Delroy Campus last Wednesday.               
Mr James Peter Head Teacher of TAS faculty, a registered trainer 
was able to train and assess students. The class was made up of 
students who needed a White Card for them to be able to complete 
work experience in construction industries. The Department of          
Education requires students who are on work experience to have a 
White Card that is delivered face to face.  

WORK EXPERIENCE 
Several students from Delroy have undertaken Work Experience. 
Well done to all of these students who have taken the initiative to 
find an employer, meet with them and work hard for the week to 
see what various jobs are like.  
Connor Etcell: Primary Teaching 
Callum Ford: Welding 
Kieran Hyde: Metal Fabrication 
Monica McFarland: Childcare 

 

Stevie Carr:    Nursing 
Isabella Fernando:  Childcare 
Jarrod Ramirez:    Tiling 
Lachlan O’Malley:  Building 

Mrs Renae Justice  Careers Adviser See page 8 for upcoming careers events 



SPORT REPORT 
During assembly in Week 4, the following awards were presented from the Annual Delroy Campus Athletics Carnival: 

12 Years Age Champions:       13 Years Age Champions:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

14 Years Age Champions:    15 Years Age Champions: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          16 Years Age Champions:     17 Years Age Champion: 
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Taneisha Wilson                        Logan Hooker Hailey Smith                      Tyreece Ewers 

Emily Fardell Lachlan Smith Charlotte Nolan William Stenhouse 

Thalia Stewart Connor Etcell Johnathan Woods 
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HOUSE POINTS 

FIRST    404 

 

 

EQUAL 2ND   282 

 

 

EQUAL 2ND   282 

 

 

FOURTH   126 

 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL AWARDS continued….. 

Natalie Bruce Thomas Proberts Liam McCarthy Emily Fardell 

Congratulations and well done to our Record Breakers 

15 years 100m  Matthew Bridges 11.14 
 
14 years High Jump Dylan Lane  1.75 
 
13 years High Jump Hayley Smith  1.50 
 
14 years High Jump Emily Fardell  1.52 
 
16 years High Jump Madison Ryan  1.55 

Matthew Bridges Dylan Lane Hayley Smith  Emily Fardell Madison Ryan 

 
 
 

BEST  
DRESSED 

 
left: 
Jesse Trindall 
 

AND 
 

right: 
Brian “Dipsy” 

Vandermeer 
 
 
 

AWD Champions: 

Congratulations and well done to all who participated, it 
was a very well attended  and enjoyable carnival. 
Mrs Peta McAneney PDPE/Sports Co-ordinator Delroy   

DASH FOR CASH WINNERS: LUCKY 4 DRAW 

Tamaryn     
Alchin Wheeler 

Maxwell 
McGuire-Allen 



DELROY SNIPPETS                                                                                                               Wednesday 5 June 2019 7 

STRIVE Class Scoop…. 
 
Year 8 Report: 
As this newsletter goes out, Year 8 Strive are just about to wrap up their major assessments of the term. Last week they completed their 
English assessment and History exam, and this week had their Maths and Science exams. While students now have an  opportunity to 
‘breathe a sigh of relief’, the learning continues through to the end of the term. 
 
We continue in English our study of ‘Yarra (To Speak Now)’ with students examining a variety of texts that explore the Aboriginal 
voice, and linking directly to the work studied in History through ‘Expanding Contacts’. Students are asked to consider the big question: 
“Why is it important for the Aboriginal perspective to be shared, particularly in the context of Aboriginal treatment post colonisation?” I 
have enjoyed the family stories that have been told by students in relation to this topic and thank them for their willingness to share this 
as part of their learning. I also thank our AEO Gai Dundas who presented aspects of her family history to the class.  
 
We are still continuing our work on ‘Algebra’ in Maths, ‘Lifestyle Diseases’ in PDHPE and ‘Non-Contact Forces’ in Science. Our    
recent Initiative Games lessons have been concentrating on the difference between communication and effective communication. 
 
Our Class Project continues with students catering afternoon tea for Homework Centre on a fortnightly basis. This project is possible 
only through the ongoing partnership with Woolworths Delroy Park. In recognition of this valuable support, one of the recipes produced 
by students each fortnight is inspired by the recipes on the Woolworths website. 
 
Ms Rachel Cody 

Year 8 STRIVE Class Teacher 

 
Mrs Peta McAneney 
PDHPE/Delroy Sports Co-ordinator 

   DELROY—WESTERN AREA REPS 

Congratulations to our Western Area Reps who were presented with their certificates on Assembly in Week 4 of this term.  

Alexis Pfieffer 
 

Western Swimming 
13yrs Freestyle Relay 

Ella O’Donnell 
 

Western Swimming 
All Age Relay 

Ashley Steele 
 

Western Swimming 
14yrs Girls Relay 

Dylan Ball 
 

Western U15 
Rugby League 

Anthonella            
Rojas Del Portal 

 
Western Gymnastics 

Below students enjoying the Butterfly Foundation Fundraiser 

SRC students working on the delicious sausage sizzle 
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DELROY CAMPUS CALENDAR 
TERM 2  -  2019  

TERM 2  Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Wk 06 June 03 
AMS Health 

Checks 
 

Dubbo         
Eisteddfod 

04 
AMS Health Checks 

05 
AMS Health Checks 

06 
AMS Health Checks 
 
 

Dubbo Eisteddfod 

07 
AMS Health Checks 

 
ASTLEY CUP in 

Dubbo 

Wk 07 June 10 11 12 13 14 

Wk 08 June 17 
P&C Meeting 

6pm             
Club Dubbo 

18 19 20 
ASTLEY Cup  -  all 

day in Dubbo 

21 

Wk 09 June 24 25 
Year 8 Excursion to 
the Blue Mountains 

26 
Year 8 Excursion to   
the Blue Mountains 

27 
Year 8 Excursion to 
the Blue Mountains 

28 

Wk 10 July 01 
 

02 
 

03 
 

04 
 
NAIDOC Day 

05  
 

LAST DAY OF 
TERM 2 

 

Dubbo College P&C Meeting 
 

Term 2  
Monday 17 June 2019 

 
Club Dubbo 

 
6.00pm 

 
Everyone welcome and we look forward to 

seeing familiar and new faces. 
 

Leah Bayliss 
P&C President 

 
 
 

 
 

Upcoming events: 

 
Term 2  
Week 5 Wed June 29  First Impression Workshop 
Week 8    Future Moves – Charles Sturt University Years 8-9   
Week 9  June 23   Yr 10 Subject Selection Information Session at Senior Campus 
 June 24   Year 10 Subject Information Session for Parents at Senior Campus. 
 June 25-27  Girls in Cyber Security Workshops – CSU Dubbo 
 
Term 3    Year 10 Subject Selection Lessons 
Week 2    Year 10 Subject Selection Interviews 

 
Mrs Renae Justice  Careers Adviser 



 

For more information contact Kylie Sutherland: 
E: Kylie.sutherland@dubbo.nsw.gov.au T: 0447 445 472 

Dubbo Regional Council is looking for host      
families for students from its two Asian sister 

cities, Minokamo in Japan (27 Jul - 4 Aug)                     
and Wujiang in China (9 - 14 Aug).  

 
Full itinerary organised for visiting students 
(English speaking) and their host families. 

 
 An enriching experience for all the family! 

Don’t miss out     
on a fantastic     

cultural exchange 
opportunity! 

 
Be a host family! 


